
Public Notice – 401 Certification/Dredged Or Fill Waste Discharge Requirements 
Application

Date:
September 29, 2023
Applicant:
City of Holtville
Nicholas D. Wells, City Manager
121 West 5th Street, Holtville, CA 92250
Phone: (760) 356-2912 
Email: nwells@holtville.ca.gov
Duly Authorized Representative:
The Holt Group, Inc.
Jeorge Galvan, Consultant City Planner
1601 North Imperial Avenue, El Centro, CA 92243
Phone: (760) 337-3883
Email: jgalvan@theholtgroup.net
Project Name:
Holtville Alamo River Wetlands Construction Project, Located in the City of Holtville, 
Imperial County, California
WDID No. 7A133179001, RM 454188, Place ID 890161
Receiving Water:
Alamo River
Location:
City or Area: 
Located west of the City of Holtville and east of State Route 115 between Alamo
Road and Zenos Road, City of Holtville, Imperial County, California
Latitude/Longitude: 
32°48'59.86"N, - 115°23'57.66"W
Section, Township, Range:
Section 25, Township 15 South, Range 15 East
Project Description:
The United States Bureau of Reclamation has issued funding to the City of Holtville to 
construct the Holtville Alamo River Wetlands project, which is a treatment project. This 
Project would support selenium reduction and scientific monitoring water quality goals 
for the Salton Sea, along with drought resiliency through creation of a high-quality 
habitat for fish and wildlife species, such as the endangered Yuma Ridgeway Rail as 
well as other rails, including the elusive Black Rail.



The Project may result in 0.1 acre and 20 linear feet of permanent impacts to 
jurisdictional waters of the United States, through the installation of a precast concrete 
inlet structure to connect the Alamo River to the constructed wetlands, two precast 
concrete outlet structures to return treated water to the river, and two overflow features. 
The inlet, outlet, and overflow structures will require the placement of riprap material 
along the bank of the river for stabilization and erosion.
The connection points with the Alamo River immediately upstream and downstream of 
the Inlet and Outlet will be temporarily dammed to allow construction to happen near 
that area. The temporary dams will be installed so as not to impede the normal flow of 
water through the Alamo River. The dams will be removed after work is completed to 
allow water from the Alamo River to travel through the Wetlands.
Anticipated Project Start and End Dates: 
May 1, 2023 – February 1, 2024
US Army Corps of Engineers Nationwide Permit Number(s): 
n/a
Action:
Pending
Water Board Contact:
Logan Raub, Senior Environmental Scientist
(760) 776-8966
Email: Logan.Raub@waterboards.ca.gov
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